
Witham Fourth District Internal Drainage Board 

CAPITAL WORKS PROGRAMME PROJECTS  

Hobhole Pumping Station Refurbishment Programme 

Photo of Hobhole Pumping Station  

Details of works 

(1) the original doors in the gravity sluice channel together with the tilting mechanism, are badly corroded owing to 
the saline environment in which they sit and will be replaced; SEE OVER FOR DETAILS OF THIS PROJECT 

(2) the cooling system has been repaired several times but there are compatibility problems with replacement 
parts and the intakes block regularly so this will be replaced;    

(3) the replacement of two tidal doors that have not been replaced since the station was built which are corroded 
and have already been re-sealed in recent years;  

(4) the replacement of the diesel storage tanks which are corroded;   

(5) the provision of an eel pass in order to comply with the European Water Framework Directive 

This work will take place over three financial years from 2013/14 to 2015/16 

Objective: To refurbish the pumping station and extend its useful life by 20 years 

Commencement Date: Spring 2014 

Completion Date:  2016 

Cost: £697,000 

Benefits: protecting 1,382 properties at risk and 

40.000 Hectares of prime agricultural land 

Contact details: Andy Carrott Engineering Manager 

01205 310099  

andy@w4idb.co.uk 
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Witham Fourth District Internal Drainage Board 

Timetable for project delivery: 

¶ Contractors established onsite  

¶ Removal of existing 2 sluice doors 

¶ Refitting of 2 new sluice doors 

REPLACEMENT OF GRAVITY SLUICE DOORS in 2014 

 

¶ From 19 May 2014 for 2 weeks 

¶ From 2 June 2014 for 5 weeks 

¶ From 20 October 2014 for 5 weeks 

Restrictions to Access 

The Witham Fourth Board are aware that the progress of the works will, from time to time, restrict access for the residents of 

the properties that lie to the West of the pumping station.  COBRA Engineering, the main contractor have been fully briefed on 

this aspect of the work and the following principals will apply when access in restricted: 

¶ A pedestrian diversion will be in place when access over the sluices is unavailable.  This will be routed around 

the front of the pumping station 

¶ A section of the roadway will be removed and replaced with a temporary steel section until the doors are re-

placed, 

¶ A wipe Board will be used to inform owners/occupiers near the site hut, to be established nest to the new die-

sel tanks.  In addition, progress newsletters will be delivered to properties, 

¶ Two weeks’ notice will be given to property owners of any access restrictions as the project progresses, 

¶ It is planned that vehicle access to properties will be maintained throughout the project and despite the above 

restrictions which may need to occur on certain days, access will always be available out of normal working 

hours.  In the unlikely event that an issue occurs which prevents access during these times, a secure car park 

will be established to the East of the pumping station which will have manned onsite security.    

CONTRACTOR INFORMATION 

 

MAIN CONTRACTOR—COBRA Engineering 

 Mark Massey—07917 623460 

PROJECT MANAGER—HANNAH REED 

 Jon Walton—07968 476394 

WITHAM FOURTH ENGINEERING MANAGER 

 Andy Carrott—07947 249128 


